RESOLUTION DONATING COUNCIL DISCRETIONARY FUNDS TO
THE UNIVERSITY OF NEVADA RENO FOUNDATION IN SUPPORT OF
THE GRADUATE STUDENT ASSOCIATION’S “UNITY IN DIVERSITY”

EARTH DAY CELEBRATION IN THE AMOUNT OF $500. (GENERAL

FUND)

WHEREAS, the City of Reno may donate funds in accordance with NRS 268.028(01),
entitled “Expenditure of public money; grant of public money and donation of certain property to
certain nonprofit organizations or governmental entities” when such expenditure provides a
substantial benefit to the inhabitants of the City; and,

WHEREAS, the City of Reno has resolved to include Infrastructure, Climate Change, and
Environmental Sustainability as strategic priorities and goals; and,

WHEREAS, the population at the University of Nevada, Reno (UNR) is vast and varied,
making diversity one of our greatest assets; and,

WHEREAS, Unity in Diversity (UiD) asserts fundamentally that assimilation is not unity;
unity is instead the critical and conscious move of individuals and communities toward
mindfulness, understanding and compassion; and,

WHEREAS, there is a critical need to raise environmental awareness and help change our
impact on the Earth, which will ensure that diverse generations to come will be able to enjoy a
healthy and comfortable environment on our planet; and,

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Reno approves the Council
donation from Councilmember Duerr in the sum of Five Hundred Dollars ($500) to the University
of Nevada, Reno Foundation, in support of the Graduate Student Association’s Unity in Diversity
Earth Day event to be used for their stage; and,

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that should the above donation or any portion thereof
not be used for the purpose as set forth in this Resolution, any unused funds shall be returned to
the City of Reno.

Upon motion by Councilmember , and seconded by Councilmember
, the foregoing Resolution was passed and adopted this day of
, 2023, by the following vote of the Council:

AYES:
NAYS:
ABSTAIN: ABSENT:

APPROVED this day of ,2023.

HILLARY SCHIEVE MAYOR
ATTEST:

MIKKI HUNTSMAN
CITY CLERK





